Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of
The Planning Committee of the Hedon Town Council

22 August 2019
Present:
Cllr Dennis in the Chair
Councillors:
C Billany, N Black, J Brindley, S Gallant, 
Mrs B Goldspink, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, G Thurston and 
D Thompson
Clerk:

J Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs:

M Bryan, Miss D Storr

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2. Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee held on 11 July 2019 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.

Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record

3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.
4.
Town and Country Planning Acts

19/02323 – 2 Brevere Road, Hedon
Application Type:  Full Planning Permission – Erection of single storey extension to side, external alterations to side and rear
Resolved:
that the Committee had no objections to the application but would recommend that there was a window in the gable end wall
19/02440 – 77 Magdalen Lane, Hedon
Application Type:  Full Planning Permission – Construction of vehicular access
Resolved:
that the Committee had no objections to the application and supported the Traffic Management Officer’s recommendations
19/01851 – South Holderness Cricket Club, Middle Lane, Hedon
Application Type:  Tree Works in a Conservation Area – Pollarding 4 no Ash trees on the boundary of the cricket ground due to over-hanging branches causing a health and safety concern
Resolved:
that the Committee would defer to the Tree Officer’s recommendation but would prefer to see the trees trimmed back rather than pollarded
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5.  
Decisions
Notices of Decision, as listed and attached to these Minutes, were noted.  
6.
Nippers Nursery, Magdalen Gate – update following Chairman’s meeting with applicant
A meeting had been arranged between the ERYC Conservation Officer, the Chairman of the Planning Committee and the Town Clerk to discuss the removal of the wall; the Chairman would report back to the next meeting.
7.
Correspondence
There was no correspondence.
8. Points of Information and items for next agenda

8.1
It was noted that the YEP application would be going to ERYC Planning Committee soon, although no date had yet been set.  Anyone wishing to object should make sure that their letter is sent to ERYC as soon as possible. 
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Planning Committee
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